
 

 

April 6, 2023 | COMMENT  
 

Nathan Janzen | Assistant Chief Economist, RBC Economics | Royal Bank of Canada | T. (416) 974-0569  
For more economic research, visit our website at https://thoughtleadership.rbc.com/economics/ 
  
The material contained in this report is the property of Royal Bank of Canada and may not be reproduced in any way, in whole or in part, without express authorization of the copyright holder 
in writing. The statements and statistics contained herein have been prepared by RBC Economics Research based on information from sources considered to be reliable. We make no 
representation or warranty, express or implied, as to its accuracy or completeness. This publication is for the information of investors and business persons and does not constitute an offer to 
sell or a solicitation to buy securities. 

®Registered trademark of Royal Bank of Canada. 
©Royal Bank of Canada. 

April 3, 2023 

Canadian employment up again in March 

 The 35k gain in employment in employment gain in March added to the 348k surge over the prior 6 months.   
 

 The unemployment rate held at 5.0% for a fourth straight month - still just above the record low (since at least 
1976) 4.9% rate last summer 
 

 Details were mixed with almost half the job gains part-time (+16k). Construction and manufacturing employment 
fell with offset from higher transportation and finance jobs. 
 

 But hours worked edged up another 0.4%, suggesting that the recent strong run of GDP data might also stretch 
into March 
 

 Wage growth is still high but ticked down to 5.2% year-over-year (for permanent employees) from 5.4% in 
February 
 

 Bottom line: Labour markets have gotten off to an exceptionally strong start in early 2023. E arly cracks have 
been forming under the surface - even as hiring has remained very strong, job openings have been edging lower 
and the BoC's Q1 Business Outlook Survey showed the intensity of labour shortages easing. The labour market 
itself is a lagging economic indicator and headwinds from aggressive central bank interest rate hikes over the last 
year continue to build. The BoC is widely expected to hold the overnight rate at 4.5% at next week's policy 
decision and we expect it to stay there for the rest of this year. 

 


